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‘FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING  
 

Tuesday, 4 April 2023 
4:00 p.m. – Via Zoom 

 
A C T I O N M I N U T E S 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Bill Thompson, Chair; Yong Tang, Vice Chair; Julia Albarracin, Secretary 
ALSO PRESENT: Manoochehr Zoghi, Provost; Craig Whetten, Parliamentarian; Annette Hamm, Faculty 
Senate Office Manager   
GUEST: Dana Lindeman, WIU-Quad Cities Faculty Council Chair 
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questions of enforcement and how the administration would track that faculty are following it. Senator 
Albarracin thinks it is better to get faculty on board about requiring attendance by talking to them in a persuasive 
manner about its importance for retention. Dr. Lindemann remarked that she does not require attendance but 
informs students in her syllabus that research has shown that good attendance and taking quality notes are the 
two best indicators for getting A or B grades. She thinks a university-wide mandatory attendance policy would 
be hard to enforce with so many different kinds of classes. Provost Zoghi suggested that maybe her statement 
about research and attendance could be added to faculty syllabi; Dr. Lindemann said she could support that.  
 
The Executive Committee will send the proposal to change the early warning grades timetable to CAGAS and 
ask them to report back. 
 
4) Dr. Lindemann related that the WIU-Quad Cities Faculty Council has been considering lots of different 
options related to obtaining additional representation on the Faculty Senate. They discussed asking that the Chair 
of the Council become a senator with a dedicated seat, but it was felt this could be prohibitive and too large of a 
commitment. Another option being considered is to request a second senator at-large to represent the Quad Cities 
campus, but Dr. Lindemann expressed concerns about consistently filling it.  
 
Dr. Lindemann said the Faculty Council thinks they would like to have a more significant voice in the leadership 
of Faculty Senate, specifically a dedicated seat on the Senate Executive Committee. She noted that several years 
ago the Executive Committee prepared a report on the Quad Cities campus that faculty on that campus thought 
was very biased, and it would have been beneficial to have a voice on ExCo to provide another viewpoint 
because ExCo is very influential. Dr. Lindemann said Quad Cities faculty feel the sense that the needs of the 
Macomb campus are prioritized over the Quad Cities campus.  
 
Chair Thompson pointed out that every senator, including the Quad Cities representative, can run for an 
Executive Committee position every year. He would hesitate to recommend expanding the voting membership 
because he suspects it could open the door to other constituent groups wanting to advocate for voting positions 
on ExCo. Senator Albarracin agreed, stating that the different colleges might want a guaranteed Executive 
Committee seat for one of their representatives. She could support an additional Quad Cities at-large Senate seat 
but would not support a guaranteed seat on the Executive Committee because it would completely reshape ExCo 
and could open it up to more representatives from the university. She added that a dedicated Quad Cities seat 
would make four voting members on ExCo, opening up the possibility of tie votes. 
 
Dr. Lindemann pointed out that currently there is unequal representation; there are more Senate seats per capita 
for Macomb faculty than for those in the Quad Cities. She said Quad Cities faculty think it is difficult to be 
elected for college seats when running against Macomb faculty, although two Quad Cities faculty members were 
elected to seats this fall because no one ran against them. Chair Thompson said library faculty consistently win 
elections to Faculty Senate because they conserve their votes and do not vote for anyone other than the library 
candidate. He thinks the Quad Cities campus could elect more faculty to Faculty Senate if they would practice 
good politics because vote denial works.  
 
Ms. Hamm pointed out that nearly all of the options for adding Quad Cities representation to Faculty Senate or 
the Executive Committee would require changes to the Senate Constitution, including adding a second Quad 
Cities at-large seat or a voting or ex-officio Quad Cities member to the Executive Committee. These would 
require that a proposal be passed by two-thirds of the entire Senate membership (not just those present that day), 
then a majority of the eligible faculty on both campuses. Ms. Hamm noted that two ideas to increase the voices 
of Quad Cities faculty that would not require such a vote are 1) for the QC Faculty Council Chair to attend all 
Senate meetings and present a report, similar to the reports presented by the Provost and SGA, and 2) for the 
Quad Cities Faculty Council Chair to attend all Executive Committee meetings as a guest since these are open 
meetings.  
 
Dr. Lindemann said the Quad Cities Faculty Council meets on Friday, April 7, and she will share the feedback. 
She thinks they will want someone at ExCo meetings, even if that person is not a voting member. Chair 
Thompson suggested the Faculty Council could invite the Faculty Senate Chair to their meetings to give reports.  
 
5) The Executive Committee approved sending out University Personnel Committee election notices this week 
for fall vacancies for the College of Education and Human Services, the College of Fine Arts and 
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